

Flagler County Intergroup
October 2, 2023

Opened with the Serenity Prayer at 6:33 pm

10 Attendees

8 Representatives for voting

Chair

- Glenn welcomed us with a quick synopsis of his background and vision for representing Intergroup in Flagler. He would like to focus on getting the word out in our community and growing the participation in Service. He'll also be reaching out to District 22 as to how we can help each other.
- We are also in need of finding a meeting place. A suggestion of Sunday night at the Silver Dollar Club from 5 to 6 at \$14 was presented. Two members would try and make that work, however, would prefer the meetings to continue to not be on a weekend and offer both in person and zoom. Jim is investigating hotspot option from the club.
- Next month's meeting (November 6th) will continue to be via zoom until a new location is settled.

Motion to accept Secretary report

1. Jim
2. Connie

Treasurer's Report

- Starting Balance \$3204.96 (after \$1,000 prudent reserve)
- Final Balance \$3179.25 (after \$1,000 prudent reserve)
- A member motioned to accept the treasurer's report and another second it

Literature

- Pat was not present, however, Glenn had communication with him and they are planning a field trip to Volusia Intergroup to see their facility and its operations and if they can obtain some literature. Literature is currently ok, but looking at options for the future. Glenn mentioned we could use a facility for our own Intergroup supply location as we grow our area.

When & Where

- Jim has not printed any recently due to the fact many groups are still looking for a new meeting location
 - It's 5:00 O'Clock Somewhere has found a place in a church in Bunnell and that information will be added to the website
 - Jump Start will be meeting at St. Thomas Church to be added to website as well

Promises

- Debra T was not present

Website

- Robert M was not present. Two members shared speaking with Robert recently who stated he is willing to continue to maintain our website until we can find a solid replacement. He mentioned a Michael may be interested and he would train this individual.

Helpline

- Richie was not present. Ray said things are going good and mentioned that the multiline call forwarding system we discussed last month would not be finically beneficial. Art had mentioned maybe finding a cheaper service provider. Many service plans now offer \$25 a month vs the current cost of \$59.75.

Events

- Michelle shared that the Halloween party is coming together nicely. She could use some help with:
 - Taking tickets/selling last minute tickets at the door – Glenn & ?
 - Selling 50/50 raffle tickets ? & ?
 - Help with setting up Tables the morning of Jack & ? – decorating and set up, Michelle & Barbara
 - Food – Michelle & Barbara
 - Help with Clean up after the event – Christina & everyone who can participate
- Glenn offered help in whatever he can, thank you
- The Gratitude Dinner is in need of a Host
 - Jump Start members will bring this back to their homegroup and see if they can host it
 - Any one else willing to host please contact Glenn
- Events for future consideration are: *please notify Glenn or Michelle if you are interested in Hosting an event*
 - New Year Eve or
 - Winter Dance

Motion to close

1. Jim
2. A member 2nd the motion

Closed with the Responsibility Statement

I am responsible. When anyone, anywhere, reaches out for help, I want the hand of A.A. always to be there. And for that: I am responsible.

Michelle F. 386.585.0490
darlovetfrogs@gmail.com